
 
 
News Release 

 

Nomura Determines to Submit Shelf Registration Statement 

Tokyo, April 25, 2022—Nomura Holdings, Inc. (the “Company”) today announced that its 

Executive Management Board has determined to submit another shelf registration statement 

regarding the disposition of treasury stock on May 13, 2022 because the planned two-year 

issuance period of the shelf registration statement regarding the disposition of treasury stock that 

was filed on May 14, 2020 (effective date: May 22, 2020) will expire on May 21, 2022. 

 

1. Purpose of Shelf 

Registration 

To grant Restricted Stock Units (RSUs) based on the RSU plan (the 

“Plan”) for directors, executive officers, and employees of the 

Company and its subsidiaries as deferred compensation using the 

Company’s treasury stock 

2. Class of Securities 

to be Offered 

Shares of common stock of the Company 

3. Scheduled Issue 

Period 

For the period from the scheduled effective date of the shelf 

registration to the date that is two years from such scheduled 

effective date 

(From May 22, 2022 to May 21, 2024) 

4. Scheduled Issue 

Amount 

Maximum amount shall be up to 50,000,000,000 yen. 

5. Use of Proceeds The disposition of treasury stock concerning the shelf registration is 

conducted based on the Plan and is not intended to raise funds. 

 

 

 

 

Nomura 

Nomura is a global financial services group with an integrated network spanning over 30 countries and regions. By 

connecting markets East & West, Nomura services the needs of individuals, institutions, corporates and governments 

through its three business divisions: Retail, Wholesale (Global Markets and Investment Banking), and Investment 

Management. Founded in 1925, the firm is built on a tradition of disciplined entrepreneurship, serving clients with 

creative solutions and considered thought leadership. For further information about Nomura, visit www.nomura.com. 
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